
Division of the Budget 

Landon State Office Building Phone: (785) 296-2436 

900 SW Jackson Street, Room 504 adam.c.proffitt@ks.gov 
Topeka, KS  66612 http://budget.kansas.gov 
 

Adam Proffitt, Director Laura Kelly, Governor 

Division of the Budget 

 

February 2, 2023 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Stephen Owens, Chairperson 

House Committee on Corrections and Juvenile Justice 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 546-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Owens: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2214 by House Committee on Corrections and Juvenile 

Justice 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2214 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2214 would rename the Larned Correctional Mental Health Facility as the Larned State 

Correctional Facility.  The bill would remove the Osawatomie Correctional Facility and Toronto 

Correctional Work Facility from statute regarding correctional facilities.  The bill would also add 

any correctional facility or institution operated by the Department of Corrections to statute 

regarding correctional facilities.  

 

 The Department of Corrections indicates enactment of the bill would require the agency to 

update signage and agency documents which could be handled within existing resources.  Any 

fiscal effect associated with HB 2214 is not reflected in The FY 2024 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Randy Bowman, Department of Corrections  


